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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region

  

在註冊申請詳情公布後要求修訂貨品／服務說明

 

商標註冊處處長收到下列根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 46 條提出的修訂申請要求。 

 

根據《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 26 條，任何聲稱受擬作出的修訂影響的人，可在本公告公布的日期後三個月

內，採用表格第 T6 號提交異議通知。(例如，若果公布日期爲 2003 年 4 月 4 日，則該三個月的最後一日爲 2003 年 

7 月 4 日。) 異議通知須載有提出異議的理由的陳述，該陳述尤須解釋如作出修訂，異議人會如何受有關修訂影響，以

及異議人為何認為作出該項修訂會違反《商標條例》第 46 條。異議人須在提交異議通知的同時，將該通知的副本送交

有關申請人。 

 

根據《商標規則》第 95 條，提交異議通知的限期不得延展。

REQUESTS FOR AMENDMENT OF SPECIFICATION OF GOODS OR SERVICES 
AFTER PARTICULARS OF THE APPLICATIONS HAVE BEEN PUBLISHED 

 
The Registrar of Trade Marks has received the following requests for amendment of 
applications under section 46 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559). 
 
Under rule 26 of the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.), any person claiming to be 
affected by the proposed amendment may, within 3 months after the date of this 
publication, file a notice of objection on Form T6. (For example, if the publication 
date is 4 April 2003, the last day of the 3-month period is 4 July 2003.)  The notice of 
objection shall include a statement of the grounds of objection, which statement shall, 
in particular, explain how the objector would be affected by the amendment and why in 
the objector’s opinion the amendment would be contrary to section 46 of the Trade Marks 
Ordinance.  The objector shall, at the same time as he files the notice of objection, 
send a copy of it to the applicant of the application in question.  
 
It should be noted that under rule 95 of the Trade Marks Rules, extension of time cannot 
be allowed for filing the notice of objection.

 
[210] 商標申請編號： 

Application No.: 

302163131
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[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[730] 註冊申請人姓名／名稱、地址：  
Applicant's Name, Address: 

Trusco Nakayama Kabushiki Kaisha (Trusco 
Nakayama Corporation)
4-28-1, Shimbashi, Minato-ku,
Tokyo 105-0004,
JAPAN

[740/
750]

註冊申請人的送達地址： 
Applicant's Address for Service:

Spruson & Ferguson (Hong Kong) Limited
5001 Hopewell Centre,
183 Queen's Road East, Wan Chai,
Hong Kong

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

The applicant claims the colours green, orange, 
black and white as elements of mark "(a)" in 
the series.

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11,12,14,16,17,18,19,20,21
,22,24,25,26,27,35,37

[442] 公布獲接納註冊申請日期: 
Date of Publication of 
Acceptance for Registration:

04-08-2017

申請人擬修訂類別 12 的貨品／服務說明如下:

The applicant proposes to amend the specification in Class(es) 12 to read as follows:

類别 Class 12
Vehicles; apparatus for locomotion by land, air or water; sprockets for power 
transmission and gearings [for land vehicles]; machine elements for land vehicles, 
namely springs, block brakes, bearings, camshafts, couplings, land vehicle gear valves 
and roller chains for land vehicles; fork lift trucks; automobiles, and their parts 
and fittings, but not including windshield wipers; baby carriages [prams]; rickshaws; 
sleighs and sleds [vehicles]; wheelbarrows or trolleys; wagon type wheelbarrows or 
trolleys; two-wheeled trolleys; electric-powered trolleys; carts; horse drawn 
carriages; bicycle trailers [riyakah]; casters for trolleys [vehicles] [carts (Am.)]; 
parts, fittings and accessories of all the aforesaid goods, but not including 
windshield wipers.
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[210] 商標申請編號： 
Application No.: 

304669363

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[730] 註冊申請人姓名／名稱、地址：  
Applicant's Name, Address: 

WALMART APOLLO, LLC
702 SW 8th Street
Bentonville, ARKANSAS 72716,
UNITED STATES

[740/
750]

註冊申請人的送達地址： 
Applicant's Address for Service:

RIBEIRO HUI
6/F, Wilson House,
19-27 Wyndham Street, Central,
HONG KONG

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11,14,15,16,17,18,19,20,21,2
2,23,24,25,26,27,28,29,30,31,32,33,34,35,36,37,
38,39,40,41,42,43,44,45

[442] 公布獲接納註冊申請日期: 
Date of Publication of 
Acceptance for Registration:

04-06-2021

申請人擬修訂類別 25,35,40 的貨品／服務說明如下:

The applicant proposes to amend the specification in Class(es) 25,35,40 to read as 
follows:

類别 Class 25
Footwear, headgear.

類别 Class 35
Advertising; business management; business administration; office functions; retail 
and wholesale department store services, online retail department store services; 
retail and wholesale services relating to belts, batteries, waxes, polishes, fuel 
injector cleaners, upholstery cleaners, oils, windshield washer fluid, transmission 
fluid, brake fluid and antifreeze; all for automobile, clothing accessories, food, 
furniture, toys, cooking and/or eating utensils, cooking containers, sporting 
articles, stationery, tools, cosmetics, luggages, music compact discs, cassettes, 
video tapes, software, jewellery and watches, textile goods, photographic apparatus, 
books, magazines, eyeglasses and eyeglass accessories, food for humans, food for pets, 
paper products, rugs, lamps, pictures and mirrors, electric irons, coffee pots, 
toasters, breadmakers, waffle irons, crockpots, microwave ovens, can openers, blenders 
and mixers, television sets, video cassette recorders, stereos, telephones, tents, 
tarpaulins, propane cooking stoves, backpacks, sleeping bags, potting soil, spades, 
trowels, wheelbarrows, fertilizers, rakes, linens, draperies, rugs, shower curtains, 
trash cans, gadgets, deodorants, toothbrushes, toothpastes, soaps, remedies for cough, 
cold and allergy, bandages, antiseptics, antibiotics, film developing apparatus, 
bleaching preparations and other substances for laundry use, cleaning, polishing, 
scouring and abrasive preparations, soaps, cleaners and disinfectants, cleaning 
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buckets, cleaning brushes, cleaning sponges, brooms, mops, paper towels, cleaning and 
polishing cloths, containers of plastic, glass, porcelain and earthenware of all 
shapes and sizes for use in storing cooked and uncooked food, plastic wrap and 
aluminum foil for use in preserving and wrapping cooked and uncooked, plastic bags for 
use in preserving and storing uncooked and cooked food; retail and wholesale services, 
online retail and wholesale services relating to: chemicals used in industry, science 
and photography, as well as in agriculture, horticulture and forestry, unprocessed 
artificial resins, unprocessed plastics, manures, fire extinguishing compositions, 
tempering and soldering preparations, chemical substances for preserving foodstuffs, 
tanning substances, adhesives used in industry, paints, varnishes, lacquers, 
preservatives against rust and against deterioration of wood, colorants, mordants, raw 
natural resins, metals in foil and powder form for use in painting, decorating, 
printing and art, bleaching preparations and other substances for laundry use, 
cleaning, polishing, scouring and abrasive preparations, non-medicated soaps, 
perfumery, essential oils, non-medicated cosmetics, non-medicated hair lotions, non-
medicated dentifrices, industrial oils and greases, lubricants, dust absorbing, 
wetting and binding compositions, fuels (including motor spirit) and illuminants, 
candles and wicks for lighting, pharmaceuticals, medical and veterinary preparations, 
sanitary preparations for medical purposes, dietetic food and substances adapted for 
medical or veterinary use, food for babies, dietary supplements for humans and 
animals, plasters, materials for dressings, material for stopping teeth, dental wax, 
disinfectants; preparations for destroying vermin, fungicides, herbicides, common 
metals and their alloys, ores, metal materials for building and construction, 
transportable buildings of metal, non-electric cables and wires of common metal, small 
items of metal hardware, metal containers for storage or transport, safes, machines 
and machine tools, motors and engines (except for land vehicles), machine coupling and 
transmission components (except for land vehicles), agricultural implements other than 
hand-operated, incubators for eggs, automatic vending machines, hand tools and 
implements (hand-operated), cutlery, side arms, razors, scientific, nautical, 
surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, measuring, signalling, 
checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and instruments, apparatus 
and instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, accumulating, regulating or 
controlling electricity, apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of 
sound or images, magnetic data carriers, recording discs, compact discs, DVDs and 
other digital recording media, mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus, cash registers, 
calculating machines, data processing equipment, computers, computer software, fire-
extinguishing apparatus, surgical, medical, dental and veterinary apparatus and 
instruments, artificial limbs, eyes and teeth, orthopaedic articles, suture materials, 
therapeutic and assistive devices adapted for the disabled, massage apparatus, 
apparatus, devices and articles for nursing infants, sexual activity apparatus, 
devices and articles, apparatus for lighting, heating, steam generating, cooking, 
refrigerating, drying, ventilating, water supply and sanitary purposes, vehicles, 
apparatus for locomotion by land, air or water, firearms, ammunition and projectiles, 
explosives, fireworks, precious metals and their alloys jewellery, precious and semi-
precious stones, horological and chronometric instruments, musical instruments, paper 
and cardboard, printed matter, bookbinding material, photographs, stationery and 
office requisites, except furniture, adhesives for stationery or household purposes, 
artists' and drawing materials, paintbrushes, instructional and teaching materials, 
plastic sheets, films and bags for wrapping and packaging, printers' type, printing 
blocks, unprocessed and semi-processed rubber, gutta-percha, gum, asbestos, mica and 
substitutes for all these materials, plastics and resins in extruded form for use in 
manufacture, packing, stopping and insulating materials, flexible pipes, tubes and 
hoses, not of metal, leather and imitations of leather; animal skins and hides, 
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luggage and carrying bags, umbrellas and parasols, walking sticks, whips, harness and 
saddlery, collars, leashes and clothing for animals, building materials (non-
metallic), non-metallic rigid pipes for building, asphalt, pitch and bitumen, non-
metallic transportable buildings, monuments, not of metal, furniture, mirrors, picture 
frames, containers, not of metal, for storage or transport, unworked or semi-worked 
bone, horn, whalebone or mother-of-pearl, shells, meerschaum, yellow amber, household 
or kitchen utensils and containers, combs and sponges, brushes, except paintbrushes, 
brush-making materials, articles for cleaning purposes, unworked or semi-worked glass, 
except building glass, glassware, porcelain and earthenware, ropes and string, nets, 
tents and tarpaulins, awnings of textile or synthetic materials, sails, sacks for the 
transport and storage of materials in bulk, padding, cushioning and stuffing 
materials, except of paper, cardboard, rubber or plastics, raw fibrous textile 
materials and substitutes therefor, yarns and threads, for textile use, textiles and 
substitutes for textiles, household linen, curtains of textile or plastic, footwear, 
headgear, lace and embroidery, ribbons and braid, buttons, hooks and eyes, pins and 
needles, artificial flowers, hair decorations, false hair, carpets, rugs, mats and 
matting, linoleum and other materials for covering existing floors, wall hangings 
(non-textile), games, toys and playthings, video game apparatus, gymnastic and 
sporting articles, decorations for Christmas trees, meat, fish, poultry and game, meat 
extracts, preserved, frozen, dried and cooked fruits and vegetables, jellies, jams, 
compotes, eggs, milk and milk products, edible oils and fats, coffee, tea, cocoa and 
artificial coffee, rice, tapioca and sago, flour and preparations made from cereals, 
bread, pastries and confectionery, edible ices, sugar, honey, treacle, yeast, baking-
powder, salt, mustard, vinegar, sauces (condiments), spices, ice, raw and unprocessed 
agricultural, aquacultural, horticultural and forestry products, raw and unprocessed 
grains and seeds, fresh fruits and vegetables, fresh herbs, natural plants and 
flowers, bulbs, seedlings and seeds for planting, live animals, foodstuffs and 
beverages for animals, malt, beers, mineral and aerated waters and other non-alcoholic 
beverages, fruit beverages and fruit juices, syrups and other preparations for making 
beverages, alcoholic beverages (except beers), tobacco, smokers' articles, matches; 
the aforesaid services being provided by direct sales, telephone internet and 
telecommunication means; business management and consultancy services relating to the 
aforesaid; advertising, marketing and promotional services on the internet; electronic 
shopping services; instore and general advertising services; market research and 
evaluation services.

類别 Class 40
Treatment of materials; air purification; water treating; food and drink preservation; 
production of energy; rental of generators; metal treating; paper treating; 
slaughtering of animals.

 

[210] 商標申請編號： 
Application No.: 

305145417

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 
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[730] 註冊申請人姓名／名稱、地址：  
Applicant's Name, Address: 

WALMART APOLLO, LLC
702 SW 8th Street
Bentonville, ARKANSAS 72716,
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

[740/
750]

註冊申請人的送達地址： 
Applicant's Address for Service:

RIBEIRO HUI
6/F, Wilson House,
19-27 Wyndham Street, Central
HONG KONG

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11,14,15,16,17,18,19,20,21,2
2,23,24,25,26,27,28,29,30,31,32,33,34,35,36,37,
38,39,40,41,42,43,44,45

[442] 公布獲接納註冊申請日期: 
Date of Publication of 
Acceptance for Registration:

14-05-2021

申請人擬修訂類別 25,35,40 的貨品／服務說明如下:

The applicant proposes to amend the specification in Class(es) 25,35,40 to read as 
follows:

類别 Class 25
Footwear, headgear.

類别 Class 35
Advertising; business management; business administration; office functions; retail 
and wholesale department store services, online retail department store services; 
retail and wholesale services relating to belts, batteries, waxes, polishes, fuel 
injector cleaners, upholstery cleaners, oils, windshield washer fluid, transmission 
fluid, brake fluid and antifreeze; all for automobile, clothing accessories, food, 
furniture, toys, cooking and/or eating utensils, cooking containers, sporting 
articles, stationery, tools, cosmetics, luggages, music compact discs, cassettes, 
video tapes, software, jewellery and watches, textile goods, photographic apparatus, 
books, magazines, eyeglasses and eyeglass accessories, food for humans, food for pets, 
paper products, rugs, lamps, pictures and mirrors, electric irons, coffee pots, 
toasters, breadmakers, waffle irons, crockpots, microwave ovens, can openers, blenders 
and mixers, television sets, video cassette recorders, stereos, telephones, tents, 
tarpaulins, propane cooking stoves, backpacks, sleeping bags, potting soil, spades, 
trowels, wheelbarrows, fertilizers, rakes, linens, draperies, rugs, shower curtains, 
trash cans, gadgets, deodorants, toothbrushes, toothpastes, soaps, remedies for cough, 
cold and allergy, bandages, antiseptics, antibiotics, film developing apparatus, 
bleaching preparations and other substances for laundry use, cleaning, polishing, 
scouring and abrasive preparations, soaps, cleaners and disinfectants, cleaning 
buckets, cleaning brushes, cleaning sponges, brooms, mops, paper towels, cleaning and 
polishing cloths, containers of plastic, glass, porcelain and earthenware of all 
shapes and sizes for use in storing cooked and uncooked food, plastic wrap and 
aluminum foil for use in preserving and wrapping cooked and uncooked, plastic bags for 
use in preserving and storing uncooked and cooked food; retail and wholesale services, 
online retail and wholesale services relating to: chemicals used in industry, science 
and photography, as well as in agriculture, horticulture and forestry, unprocessed 
artificial resins, unprocessed plastics, manures, fire extinguishing compositions, 
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tempering and soldering preparations, chemical substances for preserving foodstuffs, 
tanning substances, adhesives used in industry, paints, varnishes, lacquers, 
preservatives against rust and against deterioration of wood, colorants, mordants, raw 
natural resins, metals in foil and powder form for use in painting, decorating, 
printing and art, bleaching preparations and other substances for laundry use, 
cleaning, polishing, scouring and abrasive preparations, non-medicated soaps, 
perfumery, essential oils, non-medicated cosmetics, non-medicated hair lotions, non-
medicated dentifrices, industrial oils and greases, lubricants, dust absorbing, 
wetting and binding compositions, fuels (including motor spirit) and illuminants, 
candles and wicks for lighting, pharmaceuticals, medical and veterinary preparations, 
sanitary preparations for medical purposes, dietetic food and substances adapted for 
medical or veterinary use, food for babies, dietary supplements for humans and 
animals, plasters, materials for dressings, material for stopping teeth, dental wax, 
disinfectants; preparations for destroying vermin, fungicides, herbicides, common 
metals and their alloys, ores, metal materials for building and construction, 
transportable buildings of metal, non-electric cables and wires of common metal, small 
items of metal hardware, metal containers for storage or transport, safes, machines 
and machine tools, motors and engines (except for land vehicles), machine coupling and 
transmission components (except for land vehicles), agricultural implements other than 
hand-operated, incubators for eggs, automatic vending machines, hand tools and 
implements (hand-operated), cutlery, side arms, razors, scientific, nautical, 
surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, measuring, signalling, 
checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and instruments, apparatus 
and instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, accumulating, regulating or 
controlling electricity, apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of 
sound or images, magnetic data carriers, recording discs, compact discs, DVDs and 
other digital recording media, mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus, cash registers, 
calculating machines, data processing equipment, computers, computer software, fire-
extinguishing apparatus, surgical, medical, dental and veterinary apparatus and 
instruments, artificial limbs, eyes and teeth, orthopaedic articles, suture materials, 
therapeutic and assistive devices adapted for the disabled, massage apparatus, 
apparatus, devices and articles for nursing infants, sexual activity apparatus, 
devices and articles, apparatus for lighting, heating, steam generating, cooking, 
refrigerating, drying, ventilating, water supply and sanitary purposes, vehicles, 
apparatus for locomotion by land, air or water, firearms, ammunition and projectiles, 
explosives, fireworks, precious metals and their alloys jewellery, precious and semi-
precious stones, horological and chronometric instruments, musical instruments, paper 
and cardboard, printed matter, bookbinding material, photographs, stationery and 
office requisites, except furniture, adhesives for stationery or household purposes, 
artists' and drawing materials, paintbrushes, instructional and teaching materials, 
plastic sheets, films and bags for wrapping and packaging, printers' type, printing 
blocks, unprocessed and semi-processed rubber, gutta-percha, gum, asbestos, mica and 
substitutes for all these materials, plastics and resins in extruded form for use in 
manufacture, packing, stopping and insulating materials, flexible pipes, tubes and 
hoses, not of metal, leather and imitations of leather; animal skins and hides, 
luggage and carrying bags, umbrellas and parasols, walking sticks, whips, harness and 
saddlery, collars, leashes and clothing for animals, building materials (non-
metallic), non-metallic rigid pipes for building, asphalt, pitch and bitumen, non-
metallic transportable buildings, monuments, not of metal, furniture, mirrors, picture 
frames, containers, not of metal, for storage or transport, unworked or semi-worked 
bone, horn, whalebone or mother-of-pearl, shells, meerschaum, yellow amber, household 
or kitchen utensils and containers, combs and sponges, brushes, except paintbrushes, 
brush-making materials, articles for cleaning purposes, unworked or semi-worked glass, 
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except building glass, glassware, porcelain and earthenware, ropes and string, nets, 
tents and tarpaulins, awnings of textile or synthetic materials, sails, sacks for the 
transport and storage of materials in bulk, padding, cushioning and stuffing 
materials, except of paper, cardboard, rubber or plastics, raw fibrous textile 
materials and substitutes therefor, yarns and threads, for textile use, textiles and 
substitutes for textiles, household linen, curtains of textile or plastic, footwear, 
headgear, lace and embroidery, ribbons and braid, buttons, hooks and eyes, pins and 
needles, artificial flowers, hair decorations, false hair, carpets, rugs, mats and 
matting, linoleum and other materials for covering existing floors, wall hangings 
(non-textile), games, toys and playthings, video game apparatus, gymnastic and 
sporting articles, decorations for Christmas trees, meat, fish, poultry and game, meat 
extracts, preserved, frozen, dried and cooked fruits and vegetables, jellies, jams, 
compotes, eggs, milk and milk products, edible oils and fats, coffee, tea, cocoa and 
artificial coffee, rice, tapioca and sago, flour and preparations made from cereals, 
bread, pastries and confectionery, edible ices, sugar, honey, treacle, yeast, baking-
powder, salt, mustard, vinegar, sauces (condiments), spices, ice, raw and unprocessed 
agricultural, aquacultural, horticultural and forestry products, raw and unprocessed 
grains and seeds, fresh fruits and vegetables, fresh herbs, natural plants and 
flowers, bulbs, seedlings and seeds for planting, live animals, foodstuffs and 
beverages for animals, malt, beers, mineral and aerated waters and other non-alcoholic 
beverages, fruit beverages and fruit juices, syrups and other preparations for making 
beverages, alcoholic beverages (except beers), tobacco, smokers' articles, matches; 
the aforesaid services being provided by direct sales, telephone internet and 
telecommunication means; business management and consultancy services relating to the 
aforesaid; advertising, marketing and promotional services on the internet; electronic 
shopping services; instore and general advertising services; market research and 
evaluation services.

類别 Class 40
Treatment of materials; air purification; water treating; food and drink preservation; 
production of energy; rental of generators; metal treating; paper treating; 
slaughtering of animals.

 

[210] 商標申請編號： 
Application No.: 

305513472

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[730] 註冊申請人姓名／名稱、地址：  
Applicant's Name, Address: 

美的置業集團有限公司

中國

廣東省佛山市

順德區北滘鎮君蘭社區誠德路 1 號美的財富廣場 4 棟 34 層
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[740/
750]

註冊申請人的送達地址： 
Applicant's Address for Service:

普衡知識產權代理有限公司

香港

上環永樂街 72-74 號

永利大廈 9 字樓 C 室
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
不適用

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

42

[442] 公布獲接納註冊申請日期: 
Date of Publication of 
Acceptance for Registration:

11-02-2021

申請人擬修訂類別 42 的貨品／服務說明如下:

The applicant proposes to amend the specification in Class(es) 42 to read as follows:

類别 Class 42
技術研究；質量控制；測量；化學研究；氣象信息；包裝設計；室內裝飾設計；服裝設計；無形資產評估；建設項目

的開發；雲計算。


